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Thank you for your letter of 14 June 2017 about the death of Mrs Dianne Macrae.

I was very saddened to read of the circumstances surrounding Mrs Macrae's death. Please pass
my condolences to her family and loved ones.

I have noted very carefully the conclusion of the inquest and the areas of concern you have
detailed. I can appreciate how distressing these circumstances must be for Mrs Macrae's family.

Your concern is that those involved in the management of patients undergoing similar elective
spinal surgery are aware that internal haemorrhage is a rare but recognised complication.

You also issued your Report to the Royal College of Surgeons, the Royal College of Anaesthetists
and the Nursing and Midwifery Council and I am advised that they have replied to you on this point.
I hope their replies have been helpful.

I am advised that the Royal College of Surgeons has brought your concern to the attention of the
Society for British Neurological Surgeons (SBNS) and the British Association of Spinal Surgeons
(BASS), who have written to their members. The SBNS and BASS have recommended a number
of learning points including increasing patient awareness of the risk of major vascular injury:
educational learning for all staff involved in this area of surgery; and ensuring there are clear
arrangements in place for access to urgent vascular imaging and acute services.

I am further advised that the Royal College of Anaesthetists is taking action to increase awareness
of the possibility of concealed haemorrhage resulting from spinal surgery through patient safety
bulletins, e-learning and other educational material.






